
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
GEDLING ACCESS ROAD – PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION O RDERS 
PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce various Traffic Regulation Orders (TROs) and 2 signalled controlled crossings as part of 
the Gedling Access Road (GAR) scheme. The GAR is a new road linking Mapperley Plains (B684) 
with Trent Valley Road (A612). The road will reduce the traffic flows through Gedling village and 
provide access to new housing land located between the GAR and Arnold Lane. The proposed TROs 
are summarised below:- 
 

• TRO 7220 – No waiting at any time  restrictions on Lambley Lane and Mapperley Plains.  
24 hour carriageway clearway  on part of Arnold Lane and on GAR. 

• TRO 7221 – No right turns  on Plains Road and GAR. No U turns  at GAR/Trent Valley Road 
junction. Prohibition of motor vehicles  on the old alignment of Lambley Lane.  
Left turn only  from Bailey Drive and Swindell Close. 

• TRO 7222 – Alter boundary of the existing Calverton, Lambley and Woodborough 7.5T 
weight limit Order . 

• TRO 7223 – New 30mph speed limits  on parts of GAR and Arnold Lane. New 40mph speed 
limit on parts of GAR. 

• TRO 7224 – New 7.5T weight limit  around the Gedling village area (to include Arnold Lane). 
 
The locations of the proposed TROs are shown on the enclosed drawings HW00590/TRO/01 to 08 
and on the attached notices. 
 
In addition to the above Orders it is proposed to introduce a signalled controlled pedestrian puffin 
crossing and a signal controlled pedestrian/cycle toucan crossing on the Gedling Access Road. The 
puffin crossing would be to the south-east of the junction with Lambley Lane and would provide a 
crossing point for the new alignment of Carlton footpath No.2. The toucan crossing would be to the 
south-east of the Gedling Access Road/Waldrom Road roundabout and provide a link between the 
Gedling Country Park and the housing development off Waldrom Road. The crossings would have 
controlled zones (zig-zag lines) where waiting and stopping would be prohibited. 
 
Due to the restrictions imposed by the coronavirus measures the consultation documents can not 
currently be deposited at the local library or County Hall as the regulations require us to do. The 
Government have relaxed this requirement and so a full set of consultation documents can instead 
be viewed on either the Nottinghamshire County Council website or they can be sent to you by post 
or e-mail on request. 
 

«Add1» 
«Add2» 
«Add3» 
«Add4» 
«Add5» 
«Add6» 
«Add7» 
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Before proceeding further, I wish to consider the views of residents, businesses and organisations 
who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an objection to the 
proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County Council’s 
procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing, 
either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by 7th September 2020 .  
 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


